
DANESCOMBE MEETING MINUTES
January 10, 2024

Meeting
Present: Allister, Archibald, Chiara, Dain, Gawain, Mederi, Murdoch, Olen, Rachel, Roslyn,
Rowan, Steinn, Taliesin, Tobias

Absent: Drazhan, Enoch, Reva
Discord meeting to start at: 7:00pm
Officer Reports

[19:01] Meeting started
[19:01] Motion to accept previous minutes: Motion passed

Upcoming Events

Tournament of Roses 2024
[19:02] Tobias has put in a bid, numbers look good, site cost 200$
[19:02] Budgeted for 50 people, to break even on feast 30 people must attend
[19:03]We need lots of volunteers
[19:04] Motion to accept Tobias’ bid to Event Steward, motion passed

New Business

Warrant Expirations in February/March
[19:04] Expirations for Seneschal (Chiara), Exchequer (Mederi), Cut & Thrust (Tobias), Scribe
(Taliesin), and Archery (Olen)
[19:04] Steinn to take over Seneschal position
[19:05] Exchequer position needs to be filled
[19:07] Taliesin wants to continue on in position
[19:07] Tobias happy to continue holding it until someone wants to take over

Danescombe Cut & Thrust Defender!
[19:09] Tobias wants to have a Danescombe Cut & Thrust Defender
[19:09] Cut & Thrust regalia will be donated by Eldrich (Bracers)
[19:10] Motion passed



Old Business

Shire Connection with UBCO
[19:10] No further updates as of December meeting

Practice Sheets need to be the Kingdom Forms
[19:12] Chiara sent an email to the Seneschal of An Tir, but no response yet

Phoenix Cloak
[19:12] It’s done!
[19:13] It will be revealed during the tournament when it is first awarded

Danescombe Superpractice
[19:13] First one on February 3, 2024
[19:13] Should put up an events page on Facebook to increase interest

February Investiture
[19:17] To be run by Principality, but we are helping
[19:17] It will be in Pit Meadows
[19:17] Cooking participants get to participate in the feast at no cost
[19:18]We have more volunteers from our Shire than even from the local area :)

Regalia
[19:19] Tabled until March
[19:19]Would like to take pictures of our Regalia to post to the website at Tournament of Roses

Tabled Business
[19:20] Archery - $600 dedicated to buy targets and repair kits when on sale, still in the works

Meeting end: 7:23
Proposed next Meeting will be: February 7, 2024 at 7:00 on Discord or Zoom



Officer Reports

Seneschal – HE Chiara
● Our team is awesome!
● Baronial chat w/Styrkarr - waiting to hear back from Styrkarr
● Waiting to hear back from the herald about our awards.
● Continuing to research Land Acknowledgements ● Continuing to look into becoming a

pilot branch for e-transfers
● Will send open position descriptions to Drazhan this month (for sure!)

Exchequer – HL Madire
● TBA

Herald - Position Open
There has been no new activity this month.

Master of Stables – Viscount Steinn
● Armoured: Viscount Steinn - Nothing new to report
● Archery - HE Olen - Nothing new to report
● Thrown Weapons - HE Olen - Nothing new to report
● Rapier - Rowan Ewan of Otter- Rapier practice went well this month. We had an

average of 8 people coming out to practice. We only had three weeks, as we took the
last week off. But we're looking forward to what 2024 will bring.

● Cut & Thrust - Lord Tobias - Nothing new to report

A&S – Deputy Archie Archer
● Danescombe did not have A&S activity in December.

Chatelaine – Master Murdoch
There has been no new activity Shire wise this month.
There is news for the Chatelaine Office as Kingdom has made the office a Greater Office. I
believe this takes effect this year, though I am not certain of an exact date.

Scribe – HE Taliesin
I am pleased to submit the following as the November Scribal Report for Danescombe of Tir
Righ:

● We continued to hold Scribal Nights, in conjunction with our Weekly Fighter Practices, on
the 1st and 3rd Thursdays of each month.



● Our attendance fluctuates from week to week but we have a core of 3 or 4 people
weekly, with 2 or 3 others that pop in from time to time.

● In December, we worked on Principality Charters for the current reign. We only had one
Scribal night in December because of the holidays.

● Also, in December, I attended the Historical Arts & Combat Club at UBCO on the 2 nd
Tuesday weekly fighter practice for scribal (Painting). There were upwards of 6
participants. There was no calligraphy in December. At a later date, we will re-visit the
plan for 2024.

Webminister – Lord Drazhan
● Still waiting on regalia pictures and position descriptions to fill the content of the

created pages


